

National Adult Immunization Coordinators' Partnership

Adult Immunization Coordinators Luncheon National Immunization Conference

March 29, 2011

Minutes

Present: Facilitators: Carlie Shurtliff, UT, and Debbye Rosen, CT; Recorder: Donna Lazorik, MA; Attendees: Jean-Robert Joeffroy, AZ; Edward Wake, NYC; Karen Donohue, NH; Doreen Stangel, AK; Margaret Huffman, CO; Jackie Cambell, DC; Jihae Noh, HI; Robin Decker, MD; Sharon Reidbord, MA; Courtnay Londo, MI; Barbara Wolicki, MI; Denise Dunn, MN; Veronica Morata-Nichols, NV; Bonnie Sorenson, NV; Patricia Raymond, RI; Becky Pearsoll, TN; Audrey Stevenson, UT; Linda Abel, UT; Faruque Ahmed, CDC; Ray Strikas, CDC; Pascale Wortley, CDC; Erin Kennedy, CDC; Carolyn Bridges, CDC; Abby Shefer, CDC.

Carlie Shurtliff (UT) opened the meeting and led the introductions.

Karen Donoghue introduced Carolyn Bridges, CDC, the new lead for adult immunization at CDC, who presented an overview of adult immunization efforts and asked for comments and suggestions. Suggestions and comments included:

- Having an award for adult immunizations at the NIC.
- Making it a requirement of the grant that the adult immunization coordinator attend the NIC.
- Include questions about adult vaccines other than flu and pneumo on the BRFSS.
- Consider including some requirements for adult immunization in the Immunization Program Operations Manual.

Ray Strikas (CDC) gave a brief overview of Program Area 5: Plan and Implement adult Immunization Programs, of the federal funding opportunity Prevention and Public Health Fund: Capacity Building to Strengthen Public Health Immunization Infrastructure and Performance.

Debby Rosen (CT) broke the participants into three small groups discuss1) Community Partners and Collaborators; 2) Status of Adult Immunization Assessment Activities; and 3) Adult Immunization Coalition Activities and Projects. The results of these small group discussions are being summarized and will be distributed to all adult immunization coordinators.

Jean-Robert Jeoffroy (AZ) wrapped up the meeting and encouraged folks interested in serving on the NAICP executive committee to let Debbye Rosen know.

NAICP Website: Debbye has established a website for the NAICP – thank you, Debbye! It can be accessed at http://www.ct.gov/dph/cwp/view.asp?a=3136&Q=473604&PM=1.
www.ct.gov/dph/immunizations There is an icon to click on for access to NAICP information. We would welcome any information people would like posted on that site

Action steps:

- Carolyn will participate in the NAICP calls.
- Debbye Rosen will distribute the funding opportunity announcement to all adult immunization coordinators.
- The small group discussion recorders will summarize the discussions and send to Debbye.
- Donna will summarize the results from the evaluations.

Dates for the 2011 Quarterly NAICP meetings (2:00 - 3:30) are:

Luncheon, Wednesday, Mar 29 (at NIC)

Tuesday, Jun 7

Tuesday, Aug 30

Tuesday, Nov 8